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October 7, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

I am pleased to submit to you a Motion supporting the Puget Sound Meat Producers Co-operative (PSMPC) to purchase and operate a mobile slaughter facility to benefit regional livestock producers.  This motion demonstrates our continuing support of our farmers and the preservation of farmland in King County and the region.   

The Rural Economic Strategies (RES), submitted to the County Council in 2005, identified agriculture as a key economic cluster in rural King County.  Based on rural resident input, county staff identified several strategies within the Agriculture Cluster.  Strategy RES-A3 -- Enhance the Agricultural Market and Economic Base – identifies the need for a mobile slaughter unit. 
During development of the RES, many of our livestock producers mentioned their difficulty in creating added value from their livestock as United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) inspected slaughter facilities had either closed down or left the area.  Livestock producers need the USDA certification to sell cut and wrapped livestock to restaurants, specialty markets, grocers, and consumers.  Since publication of the RES, county staff has explored several opportunities to provide a USDA-inspected slaughter facility; and, we have been working with the members of the PSMPC through conception and creation of the cooperative.  
I appreciate your support of our continuing efforts to enhance the economic viability of our livestock producers and preserve farming in the county. 
If you have any questions please contact Julia Larson, Coordinator for the Rural Economic Strategies, at 206-296-1062, or Steve Evans, Farm Specialist, at 206-296-7824. 
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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